Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Winter Executive Board Meeting

National Wildlife Research Center – Florida Field Station
Gainesville, Florida

February 9, 2015
Draft Minutes
Attendees:  Erin Myers, Mike Milleson, Lauren Diaz, Erica Christianson, Tim O’Meara, Stefanie Nagid, Becky Bolt, Holly Ober, Patrick Delaney and Larame Ferry 
Absent: Dale Gawlik
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order 
	President E. Myers called meeting to order at 1:25pm. 
	

	Reading of the Minutes
	P. Delaney moved to approve the summer 2014 minutes. B. Bolt seconded. Motion approved.
	· Summer 2014 minutes approved.

	Report of Treasurer 
	E. Myers reported: 
--$32,017.39 in bank account

--$30,516.39 in Morgan Stanley account
--Quicken needs to be installed on the new FLTWS laptop and any existing Treasurer’s information will be put on it for the next elected Treasurer. 

--There is no detailed report to provide at this time.

--Income received:

· Panther Festival - $305

· Bear Festival - $232

· Festival in the Woods - $92

· Rx Fire Class - 7 registrants so far ($150)
--The accountant discussion will be picked up again once the books get back in order on the new laptop and when a new Treasurer is on-board.
	

	Report of Committees 
	
	

	Audit 
	M. Zondervan reported she is not scheduling an audit until a new Treasurer is elected.
	

	Awards
	T. O’Meara reported:
--Traditionally only 1-2 nominees for awards in any given year and almost all have been submitted by Board members.
--3 new awards this year.

--Having problems drumming up nominations.

--Notices and reminders were sent out.

--There are currently no award nominations this year.
--Discussion ensued regarding nominees the Board has in mind for various awards.

--Discussion ensued about how to engage the membership to nominate people for awards, such as having a one-page nomination form and put blurb in each newsletter and on FB quarterly.
--E. Myers motioned to add a one-year free membership to the Paul Moler Award and a life-time free membership to the Herb Kale Award. B. Bolt seconded. Motion approved.
	· Motion to add 1-year free membership to the Paul Moler Award and life-time free membership to the Herb Kale Award was approved.

	Certification
	No report from B. Guiliano. 
--Certification information is already on the TWS website, but E. Myers suggested offering workshops at the conferences that would count as credit towards the CWB requirements. Discussion ensued about possibilities.  
	

	Conservation 
	B. Bolt reported:
--Nothing major going on just yet.
--She has not been able to get in touch with D. Gawlik or L. Calle so she cannot report on the status of the conservation tool.

--Discussion ensued about FLTWS’s role in supporting or not supporting contentious issues.
--Discussion ensued about FLTWS’s role in the bear management proposal, which includes hunting as a management tool.

--S. Nagid mentioned the National Marine Sanctuary proposal from Duval to Brevard and city ordinances opposing seismic testing in GA that might filter down the FL east coast.
	· S. Nagid to email National Marine Sanctuary proposal information to B. Bolt.

	Education & Information 
	J. Korn reported:
--The fall 2014 newsletter is out.

--The spring 2015 newsletter should come out either just before or just after the 2015 Spring Conference.

--She made some suggestions on increasing content and improvements to the newsletter and things that could be added/updated to the website.
	

	Finance
	E. Myers had nothing to report.
--Topic is tabled until 2015 Spring meeting.
	

	Fundraising 
	M. Ausley reported:
--Fundraising letter has been sent out.

--S. Nagid reported she submitted invoices to the FWF and NWTF for their contributions to the student scholarships ($500 from each organization). Checks will be mailed to L. Ferry. 
	

	Membership
	No report from P. Brouse.
--S. Nagid reported that she will no longer be the Welcome Committee Chair due to her move to Georgia.  She recommends that this task be absorbed into the new Secretary’s duties.
	

	Nominations and Elections
	S. Rockwood reported:
--Nominees for positions are:
· President-Elect: Patrick Delaney
· Secretary: Mark Ausley vs Holly Ober
· Treasurer: Sam Baroidan vs Eric Helgrin
· Member at Large (2): Brigham Mason vs Jennifer Korn vs Kyle Mader
· Southeastern Representative: Claire Blundon vs. Daniel Greene
--E. Myers is going to contact various other folks to see if they want to run for a position now or in the future.

--B. Bolt will automatically become President at 2015 Spring Conference

--E. Myers will automatically become Past-President at 2015 Spring Conference
	

	Scholarship 
	S. Nagid reported: 
--7 applications received for the Grad student scholarship (5 from UF, 1 from USF and 1 from UNF)

-- 11 applications received for the Undergrad student scholarship (7 from UF, 1 from USF, 2 from UNF and 1 from Eckerd College)

--Amanda Bailey is the Grad student recipient from the UF WEC Masters program

--Jeanelle Brisbane is the Undergrad student recipient from the UF WEC Bachelors program

--M. Folk will be the new Scholarship Committee Chair as of the 2015 Spring Conference.
--S. Nagid recommended that the scholarship committee discuss why UF has such strong candidates and maybe think about doing a student workshop or training on how students can strengthen their scholarship applications to increase recipient diversity from other colleges.
	

	Student Chapter 
	E. Christianson reported:
--Beast Feast is February 21, 2015, but they have some issues with implementation and are working out details. Need raffle items for the event. Also looking for more donated meat.
--Registering the chapter for Conclave in March 2015.
--Doing weekly natural areas field trips and other outreach events.
	

	Program Committee 


	B. Bolt reported:

--She and M. Smith discussed the menu, conference costs and other logistics.

--Projectors can be brought by Board members to avoid AV costs.

--Music at the social is not included in costs yet and discussion ensued about hiring a local musician or DJ.

--Discussion ensued about how to handle the 2 free drink tickets. P. Delaney and E. Christianson will discuss further.

--Travel grants will be done and 1 free boys and 1 free girls student rooms will be provided along with reduced student registration fee. 

--Symposium – B. Bolt will lead this prior to the business meeting. The theme will be “Working successfully with the public on contentious issues”. Speakers include Erin Myers (panthers), Marty Main (coyotes), Mike Orlando (bears), Shelby Crance (climate change) and Kelly ? (exotic pet amnesty day). She wants 1 more speaker and has a few good leads to follow up on. 

--Plenary – E. Myers will lead this and has asked Susan Jacobson to come and talk about communications.  

--Workshops – E. Myers reported the possibility of a shorebird banding or shorebird alliance training.

--Field Trips – E. Myers reported there are 3 natural areas near the hotel that are WMD properties. S. Nagid recommended Crosby Sanctuary as well.
--E. Myers reported the following for upcoming meetings:

· Fall 2015 – B. Bolt reported the gopher tortoise council will not have their meeting in Florida this year and E. Myers is looking into holding it at Wekiva State Park.
· Spring 2016 – Joint w/GA TWS (?), Board still discussing options for this meeting.
· Fall 2017 – National conference in Tampa in conjunction with American Fisheries Society. E. Myers to follow up with AFS folks to find out what is expected of us for conference planning.
	· B. Bolt to continue to work with M. Smith on conference logistics.

· P. Delaney and E. Christianson will determine best way to handle drink tickets and professional/student engagement.
· E. Myers to contact AFS representative and determine FLTWS’ role in fall 2017 joint national conference.

	Website 
	M. Milleson reported:
--Caught up on all past website update needs.
--Some new updates discussed at this meeting and are listed in “Action” column.

--Will sit down with K. Mader and student chapter representative to train them on website team admin procedures.
	· M. Milleson to update Committee Chairs page.
· M. Milleson to remove the phrase “during the previous calendar year” from the Citizen Conservation and Paul Moler award descriptions.

· M. Milleson to add the submit nomination button to each of the award categories.
· M. Milleson to train K. Mader and student chapter rep on webstie procedures.

	Old Business 
	E. Myers reported:

--Archiving is still ongoing.
	

	New Business 
	Outdoor Events:

--March 15, 2015: Pelican Island Festival at Pelican Island NWR – E. Myers
--Space Coast festival is not an option because we would have to have a table there for the entire week.
	

	Adjourn 
	Meeting adjourned at 4:32pm.   
	


Treasurers Report 

No report at this time.
